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President’s Corner 
Submitted by Dean Herrington, President 

NEXT MEETING 

Our next chapter meeting will be Wednesday, July 10, 2013, at the usual meeting room in the Henderson Executive 
Airport terminal.  Set-up at 7:00 PM.  FREE delicious munchies served thereafter -  meeting starts at 7:30 PM, clean-
up/breakdown immediately afterward.  All encouraged to help.  Ya’ll come, ya hear!  

DINNER LOCATION 

Our informal pre-meeting dinner is held each month at 5:30 p.m. at the Black Mountain Grill, 11021 S. Eastern Ave. (SW 
corner of Sunridge Heights Parkway and Eastern). (702-990-0990). All who care to attend are welcome.  P.S. -  we go 
Dutch.  

THIS MONTH’S PRESENTATION 

This month’s presentation will be given by Bill Tisdale, member of the FAA Safety Team (FAASTeam), and member of the 
Las Vegas Valley Soaring Association.  Bill is a glider instructor with the LVVSA and is very knowledgeable about the very 
congested airspace south and southwest of HND.  His presentation is titled, “Local Airspace Flight Safety:  How Not To 
Be A ‘Near Miss’ Target.”  Bill will discuss: 

 The impact of airspace congestion with all of the Airline, Corporate and General Aviation aircraft in the southern 
Las Vegas Ivanpah Valley, Jean airport area.  

 Congestion of general aviation traffic below and around the Las Vegas Class B airspace.  

 Sailplane operations around the Las Vegas area, specifically in the Jean area. 

 Multi-use airport operations at the Jean Airport, including expected traffic pattern operations and frequency 
congestion.  

BONUS PRESENTATION 

Ever see a Corvair engine fling a homemade wooden prop, mounted on a wooden airplane?  Wanna see one?  With any 
luck we’ll have video of the first start of Randy Holland’s engine which took place 6/22/13.  

AVIATION FREEBIES 

Alert chapter member Terry Frazier spotted a link on the Vans Air Force website that he suggests may be helpful to all of 
us.  It’s a website called See and Avoid, and it’s a satellite map showing the status of MOAs across the country.  Would 
make a great place to check just before a flight.  Did I mention it’s free?  Check it out at:  http://www.seeandavoid.org/    
Thanks, Terry.  

EAGLE FLIGHT PROGRAM TAKES WING 

The Eagle Flight program is intended to draw adults directly into aviation by providing a free introductory ride, and an 
introduction to a local flight school, where they can begin working on getting their license.  When you hear someone say, 
“I’ve always wanted to learn to fly,” they’re an ideal candidate for an Eagle Flight.  Contact our chapter Eagle Flight 
coordinator, Helen Carlson, at 734-6934, to arrange an Eagle Flight. 

That’s it for now.  See you on July 10
th

. 

http://www.seeandavoid.org/


Chapter 1300 June Meeting Minutes 
Submitted by Seb Trost, Secretary  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:04PM by President Dean Herrington 
 
New Members: 
None 
 
Guests: 
Kurt Rutkowsky  Glasair II RG 1100 hours - from Ft Worth – going to be working at Nellis for a year.  He’s an F-35 Flight 
Test Instrumentation expert. 
 
Thanks for tonight's event!  Brian Walker, Judy and Jacy for the BBQ here tonight. 
 
Thanks to Pat and Mark Dulaney for taking pictures over Bryce Canyon during last month's Flyout. 
 
Minutes of last meeting were published in the Newsletter. A Motion to accept those minutes was made by Terry 
Frazier and seconded by Bill Newton; motion carried. 
 
Treasurer's Report – June 2013 
Submitted by Brian Prinzavalli, Treasurer 

 
Balance Forward from Last Month:                          $2,707.38 
 

Income for the Month: 
50/50 Drawing                   45.00 
Dues Paid                          80.00 
Silent Auction                   425.00 
          Total Income:                               550.50 

Subtotal:                                                           3,257.88 
 

Expense for the Month: 
Picnic Supplies – mtg       333.08 
List of Officers                     25.00 
          Total Expense:                            -358.08 
 

Ending Balance for the Month:                                  $2,889.80 
 

A Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Dan Eikleberry and seconded by Ralph Millard; motion carried. 
 
Old Business: none 
 
New Business 
 
Reports: 

Tech Counselor – None 
 
Young Eagles – Ralph Millard -  24 kids June 8

th
 at Henderson Airport.  Tuskegee Airmen donated $300 toward  

                           fuel; HND gave us $1 off per gallon.  $30 donated by parents also.  Thanks to the following folks  
                          for their help with the YE Rally: 
 
                         Pilots: Ralph Millard, Dean Herrington, Brian Lamontagne, Mike Groom, Terry Frazier 
                         Ground crew: Selina Herrington, Linda Frazier, Randy Holland, Seb Trost, and Glenn Austin. 

 
 Eagles – Helen Carlson sending out 6 emails a week – only one nibble so far - LV Soaring Club – scheduled July   
                             14

th.   
Beverly suggested Ford dealers because EAA has a partnership with Ford.  Robert Gex      

                              suggested UNLV as a target. 
 
Flyouts – several suggestions for June – TBD – expect word from Brian Lamontagne 
 
Webmaster – Added capability to add three attachments to an email.  Changed Idle Timeout from 30 minutes to 
two hours. 
 
Newsletter – None 



 
Project Updates – Randy Holland is close to his first engine start – could use some help weekend of the 22

nd
.  

                              Send Randy an email to volunteer. 
 
Next Meeting – usual dinner and then HND airport. 
 
2013 Christmas Dinner - Thursday, Dec 5

th - 
Speaker is Mark Hall-Patton – started Clark County Aviation Museum 

 
50/50 Drawing -   $51  won by Sue Newton. 
 
 A Motion to adjourn was made by Erich Trombly and seconded by Ruben Silberman; the motion carried.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 7:31 PM. 
 

Hesperia Flyout:  Brian LaMontagne provided a few pics from the Hesperia Flyout. 

                                          6 planes and 14 folks. Holly Clark snagged the 50/50 drawing, 
                                          taking home $20. 
 
                                         No Fly-Out in July, but August 10 is the Big Bear Air Fair. It’ll be a good one. 
 
 

                                                          THE GROUP 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                       THE PLANES 
 

      
 

    
 
 
 
Ed. Note:  Unfortunately, there were no photos submitted from the Chapter BBQ.  If there are any, please send them to 
us for the next newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Chapter 1300 Officers and Directors 

 
                                                                  President  Dean Herrington 
                                                                  Vice President  Robert Jones 
                                                                  Secretary  Seb Trost 
                                                                  Treasurer  Brian Prinzavalli 
                                                                  Board Member  Roger Hansen 
                                                                  Board Member  Kathleen Jones 
                                                                  Board Member  Brian LaMontagne 
                                                                  Web Administrator Randy Holland 
                                                                  Newsletter Editor Tom Mahon 

Please send all newsletter material to Tom Mahon at pilot121@yahoo.com 


